## DEAR CHURCH FAMILY,

We are thrilled to update you on the incredible progress of the UNCHARTED initiative, our two-year journey to elevate God's presence in Lake Norman and beyond! Your generous contributions have been instrumental in bringing several exciting projects to life.

## Here's what's happening thanks to your support:

- Denver Campus: We have successfully installed curb, gutter, and landscaping, making our newly constructed campus more welcoming and beautiful.
   We're on track to open in September!
- Mooresville Campus: The sanctuary lobby and Young Hall are planned to receive significant renovations to serve our community better and make room for growth!
- Cornelius Campus: We rejoice in new sanctuary screens that inspire worship and provide clean and clear visibility, a whimsical toddler playground area, and a stunning outdoor student area, enhancing our facilities for all ages.

  Confined on west page

Your generosity is also having a tangible impact on global and local missions. Daniel and Yolanda Rivera, missionary partners in Puerto Rico, needed transportation for weekly community outreaches, food pick-up, and distribution. As a result of your generosity, we were able to gift their ministry a brand new, large passenger van! Our team of students who just returned from Puerto Rico said it was a comfy ride and a tremendous blessing to the Puerto Rican churches.

For the first time in this newsletter, I am overjoyed to announce a forthcoming \$50k contribution to Fields of Hope, our local partner who works to provide a home, healing, and empowerment to survivors of human trafficking while bringing awareness and prevention to others. This ministry operates in the greater Charlotte area.

Contined on next page

Regarding our Cornelius campus, we kindly ask for your passionate and committed prayers toward Mecklenburg County and the City of Cornelius accepting our proposal for a property entrance/exit to the north. We've been diligently working on this for a year and are close to the finish line. This would allow for safer egress toward the hospital, especially for those who commute toward Westmoreland/Catawba Ave, enhancing safety and ease of access.

Thank you for your unwavering commitment to cheerful giving! Your support is significantly accelerating our ability to love God and serve others.

With Gratitude,

() c. /

Pastor Zach Burris

